Mull and Iona Community Trust

 Minutes for the 195th Board Meeting
An Roth Community Enterprise Centre on Monday 12th May 2014
Meeting Started 7.30pm
1. Present: Sandy Brunton (SB), Derek Crook (DC), Babs Whyte (BW), Andrew Robertson (AR), Rob MacManaway (RMacM), Simon Thomasson (ST) & Chris Baker (CB) joined meeting 8pm.
In Attendance: Moray Finch (MF) & Vanessa MacLean (VML)
Apologies: Maureen Dehany (MD) & Neal Goldsmith (NG)
9. Any Other Business

9.1 Hebridean Whale & Dolphin Trust (HWDT) Email refers
9.2 Community Transport
9.3 SURF Awards
9.4 Job Plans Reinstated
· Suggestion from Sandy to reinstate the Job Plans issued from the staff to the Board every quarter but limit the plans to 250 words per staff member.
· The plans should identify what things are going well and those that are not going so well with individual staff members.

2. Approve Minutes of 14th April 2014
· No corrections proposed by Rob MacManaway & seconded by Derek Crook.
3. Declarations of Interest 
· Babs declared her interest as the owner of ‘On yer Bike’ bike rental based in Salen.
4. Finance Update
4.1 Finance Report
· Vanessa circulated a first draft Year to date Financial Report for the Financial Year 2013-14 showing a net pressure of circa £4k which was promising.
· Vanessa hoped to have the Year End accounts ready for delivery to Wylie & Bisset before the nest Board meeting in June. 
4.2 Report on progress of 2014-15 Budget

· An initial Budget Meeting was held on Thursday 1st May with Moray, Rob, Neal, Vanessa & Hazel where the MESS Budget was discussed.

· A subsequent meeting with Rob and Vanessa is to be held on Wednesday 14th May.

· A first draft of the 2014-15 Budget will be circulated with next month’s Board Papers.

4.3 Membership Numbers
· 26 New Members since the last Board Meeting; the Total number of Members now reaching 290 with 18 renewals pending.
· Richard Percival

Edinburgh
· Olive Brown

Tobermory

· Arlene Robbie

Craignure

· Ishbel Robbie

Glenmore

· Nigel Scott

Nottingham

· David Passingham
Stretton-on-Fosse

· Susan Forde

Kinross-shire

· John Stewart

Edinburgh

· Robin & Sam Sedgwick
Crannich
· Liz & Martyn Gibson
Lochdon

· John Paton

Salen

· Mark Largan

Hemel Hempstead

· Mike & Kirsty Shilson
Dervaig

· Martin Palmer

Coventry

· Caroline Wood

Dervaig

· Sally & Graham Richards
Dervaig

· Mary Ireson

Calgary

· Jamie Fisher

Calgary

· Jonathan Agnew

Alyth

· Barbara & Neil Bruce
Isle of Iona

· MDIVE


Business Membership

· Membership targets were set at the recent Director Training with a view to increase the membership for 2014-15 to 330 Members and to 350 by 2016.
· Moray voiced his concern that a large number of the more recent new members were not island based and had joined on the back of the Garmony Hydro Scheme.

· The Board agreed of the importance of recruiting more Island Based members.

· Vanessa agreed to circulate a list of those memberships that have lapsed in recent times to the Board with a view to achieving some more renewals. Action VML
· Vanessa agreed to update some of the photographs on the Membership Flyer & remove any dates. Action VML
5. Personnel
5.1 Staff Reviews
· Vanessa MacLean’s appraisal – Completed & awaiting final notes from Neal Action NG
· Babs agreed to take control of the Staff reviews list to send out reminders to those concerned.  Moray agreed to forward the list onto Babs Action MF
5.2 Pension Provision progress report

· No update since the April Board Meeting.
· Moray advised the Board that he would like to speak with all the staff prior to preparing a paper for the Board. Action MF
5.3 Staff Appointments for Capacity Building Project
· The HIE Capacity Building Project Funding would cover staff time for 1 FTE Employee for a period of 1 year & 11 months.
· Moray proposed that the funding be split to cover the following development areas.

· A 3 day a week post to develop the Ardmore Storage Site in Tobermory.

· A 2 day a week post to develop the Training & An Roth Core Study Visits in order to increase the profit generated from room rentals, training and consultancy work.

· Moray explained that the above 2 projects were the most likely income generating projects for MICT which is why they had been chosen.

· The Board questioned if there was a need for the posts to be advertised.  Moray assured the Board that Colin MacLean at HIE made special mention that due to timescales of the funding that there was no need to advertise the posts.

· The Board requested that specific targets be noted on each of the Employee’s contracts prior to them being sent out.

· Moray agreed to adapt the drafted contracts and issue to the relevant staff. Action MF
· The Board approved the staff appointments.

· Andrew Robertson agreed to help on the Steering group of the Light Industrial Park Project.

· Sandy Brunton agreed to help on the Steering group of the Training Needs and Consultancy Project.

· The Board were advised of some recent correspondence between Colin MacLean of HIE identifying that there was now no longer a need for MICT to be Account Managed.  Moray agreed to speak with Colin about the email. Action MF
5.4 Director appointments

· Moray advised the Board that Richard Fairbairns has officially stepped down from the Board.

· Following on from the April Board Meeting Moray has identified some potential candidates for the Board to fill the current vacancies.

· Babs agreed to think about some potential candidates that could add value to the current Board and advise at the June Meeting. Action BW
6. Special Items
6.1 Approve percentage for distribution of MESS surpluses
· The Board agreed that in the interests of being open and transparent there should be an agreed percentage of the MESS surpluses for distribution each year.
· Vanessa advised that for 2013-14 the percentage was approximately 35%

· The Board agreed to stick with 35% for this year with an annual review to increase or decrease the percentage by 5% with a minimum of £5k and a maximum of 50% distributed annually.
· The Board expressed their concern that the remaining share of the profits were not being distributed back into the project and suggested the need to put money aside to cover capital reinvestment.

6.2 Attendance at local shows for 2014
· The Board questioned if we could afford not to take a presence at this year’s shows?  Those present agreed that we could not!
· Vanessa agreed to email time blocks around to all members, staff and directors to see who could help out where. Action VML
6.3   Community Broadband – Email 1st May refers
· Moray referred to his email of the 1st May regarding a possible meeting with Michael Russell in Edinburgh and the potential seriousness of the meeting and agreed to keep the Board abreast of the outcome.
6.4 HR Procedures Review
· Moray referred to an email circulated prior to the meeting detailing an offer from Neal Goldsmith to carry out an audit of the HR procedures & Statutory Obligations for MICT, reporting back at the June Meeting.
· The Board were happy to accept Neal’s offer and offer support where necessary. Action MF to advise Neal
6.5 Proposal from Mull Electric Bikes
· The Board discussed the proposal put forward from Mull Electric Bikes to set up a weekend pop up shop at An Roth with a view to carrying out Market research on Mull.
· It was agreed that as it was a commercial venture in question the decision to allow the temporary pop up shop was a no.

· MICT are here to support new Businesses on Mull along with existing Businesses but the Board felt that they did not want to set a precedent for future commercial ventures.

· Moray agreed to contact Mary & Jamie to inform them of the Board’s decision. Action MF
6.6 Steering Group for Energy Advisors
· Andrew Robertson agreed previously that he was happy to join the Energy Advisors Steering Group along with Moray and Nigel Burgess.

· It was agreed that a teleconference would need to be convened imminently. 

6.7 State Aid Reviews
· Moray advised the Board that he has drafted up a State Aid Review Document with a series of 5 questions to analyse each of the concerned projects & associated funding, in order to satisfy the due diligence of the MICT Board that they are not in breach of State Aid Regulations.

· The document has been sent to Wendy Reid at DTAS for comment. On receipt of feedback Moray agreed to prepare a review for each of the affected projects & circulate to the Board for approval. Action MF
· Carried forward to the June Meeting pending feedback from Wendy.
6.8 Swimming Pool

· Sandy and Moray updated the Board explaining the drawn out process between MICE and MICT.

· The proposal is that MICE will adopt new articles with MICT being the sole member, but this proposal is currently being reviewed by solicitors.

· Carried forward to the June Meeting pending reports back from Duncan Swinbanks and the Solicitors
7. Steering Group Reports
· The Board requested a common format for reporting with headings & guidelines and that reports are submitted with the Board Papers a week in advance to allow for any questions to be raised at the Board Meeting.
7.1 MESS – Bunessan Shop (Derek)
· The refurbishment of the Bunessan displays is ongoing.

· Hazel is to arrange a volunteer day to encourage new volunteers and people to the shop. Action HC
7.2 Ulva Ferry LDO
· Moray gave a brief update and advised of the up and coming ‘Meet the LDO’ event on Wednesday 21st May at Ulva Ferry.
7.3 Ulva Ferry Housing Project

· No meeting has been held to date.

7.4 Ulva Ferry Pontoons
· Simon advised that he had not been in receipt of any information regarding the pontoon project to date. 
· Simon agreed to set up a meeting with Cally as he would be visiting the area by boat. Action ST
7.5 Ranger Service

· Maureen not available to comment although the Rangers are well into their activity programme for the season.

7.6 Sea Eagle Partnership
· Chris gave a brief update on the status of the camera equipment at the hide for this year & the possibility of installing a web camera with a live link from Quinnish for those visiting the hide.

7.7 Long Distance Path & Viewpoint Project – No update available

7.8 Community Broadband

· Currently there are actions to prepare a Business Plan

7.9 SMI – No update available

7.10 Garmony Hydro

· GEM expects to reach financial closure in August.

· A deposit has now been paid for a turbine and plant machinery is on site.

· The Forestry Commission Lease is now complete.

· A raptor survey is now complete.

7.11 Energy Advisor – Update given earlier in meeting.

7.12 Mull Musical Minds

· Maureen and 3 volunteers attended the Care Accolades Finalists presentations on the 28th April in Perth with the winners announced on the 10th June.
· It was agreed that a National Press release should be done to advise of the shortlist.

7.13 Socio Economic Study

· Moray advised that the criteria had been changed slightly and additional funding is being sought to carry on the study through to completion.

· Moray advised the Board that he had received notification of the success of his application to the Third Sector Fund.  These funds would be split between Mull Musical Minds and the Socio Economic Study.

· The Board approved the use of the Third Sector Funds to extend the Socio Economic Study by a further 4 weeks.

8. Discussion Items
8.1 Food retailing and sustainability – Withdrawn from the Agenda

8.2 Review issues list – Moray reviewed the issues List 
9. Any Other Business 
9.1 Hebridean Whale & Dolphin Trust (HWDT) Email refers
· The Board agreed that due to limited staff resources we should decline the invitation to participate in Whale Watching Week but offer to help with resources if required. Action MF to respond
9.3 Community Transport
· Moray advised that the new electric mini bus would be arriving a month ahead of schedule.

· This is good news but as there is no revenue funding set up as yet this could prove a problem.

· Moray advised that the work on Community Transport that he carried out as part of the USCA Investing in Ideas application was now complete and the release of funding was pending a report from him.

· Moray proposed to speak with USCA to release the payment on the basis that the work has been completed and reinvest 50% of the funds into the Revenue for the Community Transport.

· The Board agreed that the report needed to be done prior to the release of the funds.

· Moray agreed to speak with Sam Jones to investigate the possibility of completing the report on behalf of MICT using part of the funds as payment for this additional piece of work. Action MF 
9.3 SURF Awards
· Sandy briefed the Board on the up and coming study visit on rural regeneration in Oban on Monday 19th May and asked if anyone else would like to attend.
· The Board declined his offer but agreed to consider for next year.
10. Members Forum – No Members Present
Meeting closed at 10.15pm
 Chairman thanked everyone for attending.
The next Board Meeting will be held on Monday 9th June at An Roth Enterprise Centre Craignure
Signed

Name

Date
